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Town Council Staff Report





              September 10, 2019
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

PC-19-011, McCord Pointe PUD Amendment
Petitioner: 

Lennar Homes
Request:
The petitioner is seeking approval of a PUD Amendment to the McCord Pointe PUD to allow an increase in the Lot Coverage, for Area A of the development, from 45% to 55%. 
Staff Review:
The petitioner was previously successful in petitioning the Town for annexation and rezone, in two phases, of the McCord Pointe project in 2017.  Since zoning approval, the petitioner has brought forward Development Plans and Secondary Plats for Sections 1-3 of the subdivision.  Section 1 has been constructed and is actively selling lots.  

General Size & Location


The PUD is inclusive of 142 acres, located at the southwest corner of CR 1000N (96th St) and CR 500W.  This amendment only applies to Area A, which is the low maintenance/ranch side of the development. 
Existing Land Use & Zoning

The property is zoned McCord Pointe PUD.  Adjacent properties are zoned as follows:
· North: Across CR 1000 N, SE Fishers PUD and R-2   
· East: Across CR 500 W, County IL  
· South: County R-1  
· West: Bay Creek East PUD, County R-1  
Staff Comments:
The existing PUD Ordinance limits the lot coverage for Area A to 45%.  Lot coverage is inclusive of any impervious surface (ie. sidewalks, driveways, homes, patios, pools, etc).  Lennar Homes offers Area A as a low maintenance ranch product.  Some of the builder’s larger ranches are not able to meet the 45% coverage requirement on the smaller lots.  The petitioner would like the flexibility to sell these larger ranches on lots within Area A.  This increase in lot coverage would also provide more opportunity for homeowners to make other additions or improvements to their property.  No other aspect of the PUD, including but not limited to lot sizes and density, are affected by this proposed Amendment.     
At the time of writing this staff report, staff has not received any remonstrance letters. 
This petition received a favorable recommendation from the Plan Commission.  Staff has no concerns regarding this request and recommends the Town Council approve as presented. 
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